Employment First Think Tank Proposal:

Through discussion at the committee level, SILC has determined the need to go into deeper analysis on the current status of Employment First in the state.  Silc has been involved with Employment First in Michigan though it’s inclusion in the State Plan for Independent Living. During the implementation process, SILC has given comment to the Lt. Governor’s office on the following:  

1. Construction of the Executive Order enacting Employment First in the state.

2. Oversight of the Employment First Executive Order.

Currently, the oversight of Employment First lies with the Michigan Council on Rehabilitation Services (MCRS).  MCRS is prohibited by statute from taking on the complete role necessary to adequately evaluate the implementation of Employment First.
In the process of monitoring the implementation of the State Plan for Independent Living (SPIL), SILC remains concerned that it can not complete its mandated role of evaluation of the SPIL without further information on the current status and outcome of the Employment First Executive order.  This includes the following concerns.
1. Lack of consumer voice and input in the implementation and evaluation of Employment First.

2. Desire to create an evaluation method and baseline development to measure progress of Employment First in Michigan.
3. Ability to provide solid information related to the measurable indicators in the SPIL.
The recommendation from the SPIL Committee is to create a Think Tank related to Employment First to provide the SILC with the necessary information in order to complete its role in evaluation of the SPIL.  It is suggested the think tank be created by SILC staff and then allow the think tank to have the authority to determine its membership and meeting schedule.  Initial invites would include consumers, Council Members, CIL representatives and State Departments.
